ILLAWARRA WOODWORKERS GROUP INCORPORATED

PO Box 121 Corrimal NSW 2518 www.illawarrawoodworkers.org.au October 2017 NEWSLETTER

President	David Lipscombe	Oak Flats	
Vice-president	Tony Bell	Dapto	
Secretary	Pat Keefe	Towradgi	
Treasurer & P. Officer	William Perry	Cordeaux Hts	
Coordinator (Organising)	Ric Funnell	Fairy Meadow	
Coordinator (W'shop)	Pat Keefe	Towradgi	
Coordinator (W'shop)	Mark Beaver	Towradgi	
Coordinator (Assist Treasurer & Sales)	Janet Kearney	Warilla	
Librarian	Peter Hansen	Corrimal	
Newsletter	John Cashman	Fernhill	

Events Coming Up

- 14 October 2017 - Committee (early) and Club's General Meeting (9.00 approx)
- 11 November 2017 Committee (early) and Club's General Meeting (9.00 approx)
- **Show and Tell** In August Peter Hansen showed a turned small christmas tree, a spallded camphor laurel bowl, a pot-puri bowl and a green mulberry vase. Very attractive
- **In September Tony Bell** showed some turned bangles decorated by **Yvonne Cooper** with pyrography. Attractive and nice
- **Frank Cescon,** a former club member, sent along three segmented bowls turned from various timbers. Frank donated these to club sales. Thanks Frank. Come again!

Mary Garden showed a key ring holder decorated with a pyrographed tree. Very nice.

Ernie Newman's Turning Quiz from the Sydney Woodturners Guild

- A What is a cove? also known as a hollow?
- B. What is an Indexing Head?
- C. Horsehair has been used in lathes in the past. How was it used?

Fairy Meadow School

Our 16th group of school children finished their Basic Woodwork course in September. They were a fine group of girls and boys; Chloe, Malakye, Jane, Ryley, Mikaai and Daniel. Special thanks to our regular Trainers, John C, Rick F, Peter H, and Tony B. We also had help from some occasional trainers, but it

would be good to have one or two more regular trainers too. Our thanks also to school-teacher Jarret Napper. Our 17th group of youngsters have now started their course

WELCOME to new member Ben Duncan. Glad to have you with us. Ben is a knife sharpener and a maker of razor sharp specialized knives!

NOT SHOCKING AT ALL! Recently Peter Speers gave the club's electrical tools and machines the once over. They were all tested and found them SAFE. Peter, a club member, does this for us *gratis*. Thanks Peter. Much appreciated!

ILLAWARRA FESTIVAL OF WOOD This was held early last month in Bulli Showground

It was organized by Stuart Montague, a professional woodworker, with various commercial firms having stalls. Our club wasn't invited to participate, but we were assured we will be informed in future years

STICKING TOGETHER! The club has bought a large container of high quality PVA glue. We can sell to members at \$10 a pop. Bring your own reasonable sized container (Beer barrels not appreciated!)

WHOOPS DATES! Despite giving the wrong dates last Newsletter. Peter and Judith Hansen arranged a very nice display of club-made items and photos in a glass cabinet in Corrimal Library. The display was an interesting mixture of items by recent and well-established members. Thanks Judith and Peter.

BUTCHER BLOCK and CUTTING BOARD OIL

Howards have been in the business of developing natural products for woodworkers for many years. Butcher Block and Cutting Board Oil has been developed to meet a demand for a stable deep penetrating oil that will not go rancid and taint the flavour of food stored in wooden bowls or stirred and served with wooden utensils.

Butcher Block and Cutting Board Oil is 100% food grade mineral oil with added vitamin E for protection against bacteria. This pure, food safe wood oil creates a penetrating barrier against germs and unwanted moisture, while enhancing the natural beauty of the wood grain

The Materials Safety Data Sheet lists all the ingredients as edible. Because young children often like to chew toys, the new product will have an application in finishing wooden toys, as well as kitchen surfaces and utensils.

For more information visit - howardproducts.com.au

Milton-Ulladulla Bowling Club Woodworkers Inc Woodchips March 2011

Ernie Newmans Answers

- **a.** A cove is a semi-circular concave shape usually formed with a gouge. It has been used to decorate turnings for thousands of years.
- **b.** An indexing head is a circular attachment to the lathe headstock spindle used to mark out fractions of a circle on a turning, for example the hours on a clock face, or the flutes on a table leg. 24 is a useful number of divisions. Some others prefer 36 or 72 divisions. A locking pin can be mounted on the headstock to secure the work in the desired position, so it can be drilled, or carved, or painted etc
- **C.** 19th century Jeweler's lathes were sometimes driven by a belt composed of a single horsehair.